

Mrs Alice HENAULT Group Strategy & Development Director

To our stakeholders

Paris, March 31, 2022

Object: Request for a grace period

Dear stakeholders,

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the UN Global Compact is the annual preparation and posting of a Communication on Progress (COP) that comprises of a CEO statement of continued support for the UN Global Compact, a description of practical actions with regard to the principles of the UN Global Compact, and a measurement of outcomes or expected outcomes.

During the past two years, the Loxam Group has undergone a major transformation, with the acquisition of major companies in Europe, notably Ramirent. Committed to a Group-wide progress initiative, with common ambitions at the heart of the UN Sustainable Development Goals, we will report, in our Communication on Progress, details of what we do across all our countries. We are currently finalizing our annual extra-financial report, which will serve as a basis for our COP.

We hereby ask for an extension period in order to be able to post a COP that describes our company's efforts and progress to implement the principles of the UN Global Compact. Our new COP report will be posted on the UN Global Compact website by May 13, 2022 at the latest.

Sincerely yours,

Alice HENAULT Group Strategy & Development Director